
 

After attending the district 
meetings, I can truly say, 
thank you, for your kindness 
and respect for each other. I 
was extremely proud of you 
for all you did to make sure 
t h a t  e v e r y o n e  w a s  
comfortable and stuffed. 
There are not enough words 
to describe how proud I was 
of all of you in showing love 
for one another and me. 
Now our main goal is to 
make sure we increase our 
membership for each unit. 
We can never get too many 
for sure. 

Did you submit your  
December report? If you 
forgot, please get them 
ready and submit as soon as 
possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well so much for the fall  
conferences. All districts are 
behind us. Now we look  
forward as the productivity has 
a new focus. All district  
meetings were well attended. 
Hurray for each of you. Now 
we are off to work.  

We are looking forward to the 
turkey and all the trimmings. I 
hope each of you have a joyful 
and fulfilling holiday.  Let us 
not forget our veterans. Reach 

out to our veterans and try to 
put a smile on their face.  
Remember, its’ the thought 
that stimulates the mind not 
the cost or size of a gift. 
Please send in your gifts as 
soon as possible for our  
nursing homes.  

There are many Christmas 
activities planned across the 
state, which might be a  
distance for some. If possible, 
plan to participate in as many 
as you can. Pencil in a date to 
visit the nursing homes and 
facilities where our veterans 
and their families reside.  

Additionally, keep in mind 
our members who are  
experiences some physical 
crisis. Please keep them in 
your prayers while we are 
enjoying the holidays ahead. 

GREETINGS FROM THE PRESIDENT 

1ST VICE PRESIDENT-PROGRAMS COORDINATOR 

MERRY 
CHRISTMAS! 

Well, our fall 
meetings are 
over and I hope 
each of that 
a t t e n d e d 

learned something about our 
programs.  Now take what 
you’ve learned and apply it in 
your units and community.   

Let’s make the Department of 
Mississippi shine.  

The first deadline has come 
and gone – did your unit turn 
in a mid-year report?  I hope 
so because this will be the 
only way the Department and 
National will know what 
you’ve done for our Veterans.   

I look forward to hearing the 
mid-year reports from our 

chairmen at Mid-Winter.  No 
one person can do everything, 
work together to accomplish 
our aims/goals for the good of 
our Veterans.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

For God and Country, 

Angela Baughman 

1st VP & Programs Coord. 
chiefangie2013@gmail.com                                                                                                                                                        
220 SCR 18-5, Bay Springs, 
MS 39422  

CALENDAR OF 

EVENTS  

 

CHRISTMAS 
December 25, 2016 

THE BIRTH OF OUR SAVIOR 
 

HANUKKAH 
JEWISH FESTIVAL OF LIGHTS 

December 24, 2016 - January 1, 2017 
 

2016 Mid-Winter  Conference 
Natchez Grand Hotel 
January 19-22, 2017 
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Ladies, remember be safe on 
the highways and streets, the 
life you save maybe your own. 
Happy Holidays. Remember I 
am as close as your telephone. 
Call me if you need me  
anytime. 

God bless each of you and God 
bless America.  

Eva Ford 

Department President 

mailto:chiefangie2013@gmail.com


2ND VICE PRESIDENT-VA&R CHAIRMAN 

For God and Country, 

Tina Hurst 

Department 2nd Vice President 
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Greetings! So here we are again, our favorite time of year, Christmas. We know that Christmas is a time for 
giving and receiving, a time to remember others less fortunate than ourselves, peace in the world, a time for 
families to come together, a time to celebrate the birth of Christ. Also, while we are pausing in a  
compassionate and blessed stage, let us all break and give praise for our soldiers who fought to defend and  
protect our country. 

Mississippi is on the map, and we are making great history for the Auxiliary. Also, history is the key to our 
American Legion Auxiliary family.   

The Holiday Season is here!  I  hope  all  Unit Historians and Scrapbook  Chairmen  are getting  their  
cameras,  pencils  and  papers  ready  to record  history through  the  holiday months.  

We must strive to improve our efforts in our duties to our units, districts and departments. Let’s not have our ideas and hard 
work be forgotten! History is not what you thought. It is what you remember!!! We make history in everything that we do so 
let’s make a memorable 2016-2017. 

I wish you a very Merry Christmas!!! 

For God and Country 

Charlotte Williams, Dept. Historian 

FOR THE RECORD ð DEPT . HISTORIAN  

PLEASE SAVE THE DATE 

American Legion Auxiliary National President Mary Davis will make her official 
visit to Mississippi on Saturday, April 22, 2017, starting at 5:30 p.m.    

Gautier-Vancleave Unit and Post 1992 will host her dinner, along with other 
Coast units and posts.  Please mark your calendars.  
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AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY GIRLS STATE  

 

June 4-9, 2017 at The University of Southern Mississippi 

Don’t forget that we will have a Girls State UNIT Orientation at Mid-Winter Conference—on Friday morning, 
10 a.m. in the Auxiliary Meeting Room.  This will be your opportunity to get the scoop on the 2017 Girls State 
processes and deadlines, etc.  We hope to see a representative from each unit present. 

Girls State apps are ready...need a copy?  Email me at angelakilcrease@bellsouth.net or ask Bonnie for a copy.  
You can then make as many copies as you need . 

Thanks for all you do to make our Magnolia Girls State  
program the best! 

For God and Country, 

Angela Kilcrease, Chairman/Director 

Please let me know about deaths and births in our ALA family.  My email address is  
debbiebowden@bellsouth.net.  Or text to 228-326-7542.   

òFinally, all of you, have unity of mind, sympathy, brotherly love, a tender heart and a humble mind.ó 1 Peter 3:8   

I love y’all more than you will ever know....For God and Country,  

Deborah "Debbie" Bowden 

Department Chaplain 

CHAPLAINõS CORNER ð DEPT. CHAPLAIN 

2017 MID-WINTER CONFERENCE 

PURSE AND JEWELRY SALE  

FOR THE 

DEPARTMENT SUPPORT FUND 

 

Donõt forget: if you have a new or slightly used purse or costume jewelry that you could donate to our sale at  
Mid-Winter Conference, pack them up to bring to the conference! 

And, of course, donõt forget to save your dollars to spend at the sale!!  All proceeds will benefit the Department  
Support Fundñitõs the fund that keeps our Department doors open for business!! 

mailto:debbiebowden@bellsouth.net


I am writing this 
article before 
Thanksgiving, in 
order to get the 
D e c e m b e r  
newsletter out in 
time, so informa-
tion may not be 
in line with 

where we are at the time you read this. 
Currently this week we are 127  
members behind where we were this 
time last year. That is a big number 
and we MUST stay ahead. I know the 
holidays are coming up and we all have 
so much to do, but we CANNOT let 
membership fall to the wayside. We 
still have ZERO units and must  
continue to work membership for ALL 
units. Remind your members that dues 
are due by December 31. If not paid by 

December 31, they are no longer a 
member in good standing.  

Our Department operates mainly on the 
income from dues. As I said before, we 
are currently 127 members behind 
where we were last year. That is less 
money for your Department, less money 
for your programs, and less money to 
help our veterans. Membership is vital 
to our organization, not only financially, 
but in numbers. We need members to 
work our programs and help carry out 
the mission of the Auxiliary. We cannot 
afford to lose the members that we have. 

Units that reach 100% by December 31 
will receive a citation certificate for the 
“Golden Spur” award and be in a  
drawing for $100.00 at Mid-Winter.  

What unit can’t use $100.00? You are 
going to make 100% anyway, why not 

work harder and get in the drawing?  

PDP Phyllis Moran, has something  
special planned for all 100% units at 
Mid-Winter. Not only will there be a 
Flag Parade, but I hear that she has a 
little something to give each 100% unit. 
What do you have to do to find out 
what it is? Make 100%. 

For God and Country, 

Diane Belue. Chairman 

 

“Rise and Shine,  
One Member at A Time” 

Rise and Shine Award      

 

November will be announced in                                             
the next newsletter.   

 

 

Kind deeds are the 

fruits; 

Take care of your  

garden 

And keep out the 

weeds, 

 

 

 

 

Kind hearts are the 

gardens, 

Kind thoughts are the 

roots, 

Kind words are the 

flowers, 

 

 

Fill it with sunshine, 

Kind words and kind 

deeds. 

 
--Henry Wadsworth  

Longfellow 

MEMBERSHIP 

  
Department of Mississippi 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 100% UNITS! 

Greenwood 29-100% 

Carthage 219-100% 

Picayune 73-152.63% 

Corinth 6-100% 

Iuka 15-106.67% 

Mound Bayou 220-104.17% 

These units received the òEarly Birdó award and will be in a drawing  
for an Auxiliary Flag at Mid-Winter Conference in January. 

 

òRise and 
Shine, One 
Member At 
a Time!ó 
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War Memorial Building 
P. O. Box 1382 

Jackson, MS 39212 

Phone: 601.353.3681 
E-mail: ALAMSHQ@att.net 

D EPARTMENT OF M ISSISSIPPI 

 

Holiday Greetings from the Department Office 

I say holiday greetings because even though I am a Christian, some 
of our members have in the past been offended by our Christian 
references.  

I would like to wish each and every one of the members of the 
American Legion Auxiliary Department of Mississippi a very 
Merry Christmas  and a Happy Holiday Season.  

November was a busy month with the Area Conferences and my 
travels to National for Department Secretary training.  It was a very informative 
session  and I learned a lot of information I would like to share with all of you.   
 
I hope all are in the swing of working their programs and the National 5-year  
Strategic Plan.  We need to build our membership and try to be kind to one  
another.  Please look at your units and ask yourselves  “ are we doing everything we 
need to do to build a good relationship amongst ourselves so we can grow by helping 
the people of our communities understand the Mission of the American Legion  
Auxiliary.” Our members have donated over 1.9 billion dollars in volunteer time.  
We are the largest Ladies Veterans Organization in he World, lets grow even bigger 
and give more to our Veterans.  
 
December will be even busier.  Please remember all Veterans, Active Duty Military 
and their Families as you go through this Holiday Season. 
   
For God and Country, 

Bonnie Farmer, Dept. Secretary/Treasurer 

FROM  THE D EPT. SECRETARY 

W E’ RE  O N  T HE  W EB!  

W WW. M ISSAL A. COM  

JOIN OUR GROUP ON FACEBOOK 
 

 
AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY MISSISSIPPI 

 
ALSO JOIN:  ALA SOUTHERN DIVISION 


